
                                                                  Minutes of Regular Meeting                
Iola Texas Board of Alderman 

February 13, 2024 
 

The Board of Alderman of the City of Iola, Grimes County, Texas, met in regular session at 7:00 p.m. at the Iola 
Community Center Building in Iola TX.  Members present: Mayor Christina Stover, presiding, Alderman present:     
Sammie Echols, Wayne Cadro, and Ben Landry.  
 
The meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m.  
 
Minutes for the regular meeting held on January 09, 2024 were read for approval.  Motion to approve by 
Wayne Cadro, seconded by Sammie Echols. Motion carries unanimously. 
 
New Business was conducted: 
 
Sammie Echols made a motion to approve the order of election on May 4, 2024, for the City of Iola which will 
include the Mayor and two (2) Alderpersons and the Local Option Election to Legalize the legal sale of all 
alcoholic beverages including mixed beverages inside the city limits of Iola. Wayne Cadro seconded the motion. 
Motion carried unanimously.  
 
Ben Landry made a motion to approve the engagement letter from Davis, Heinemann & Co. for conducting the 
audit for FY 2022-2023. Wayne Cadro seconded the motion. Motion carried unanimously. 
 
Wayne Cadro made a motion to approve and sign a Municipal Maintenance Agreement between the City of 
Iola and TX DOT. Sammie Echols seconded the motion. Motion carried unanimously.  
 
Wayne Cadro made a motion to approve to pay an invoice in excess of $250.00 to Bovey and Cochran, PLLC. 
Ben Landry seconded the motion. Motion carried unanimously. 
 
Ben Landry made a motion to approve to contribute $250.00 in funds to the IVFD Benefit Fund. Wayne Cadro 
seconded the motion. Motion carries unanimously. 
 
The Mayor updated the council regarding a Designated Representative to handle TCEQ complaints and 
requests. No action was needed. 
 
The Mayor updated the council on the WWTP. No action was needed. 
 
 
Finance Reports and bank statements were reviewed and considered for approval. Motion to approve as 
written by Ben Landry seconded by Wayne Cadro.  Motion carried unanimously. 
 
Meeting was adjourned at about 8:30.  
 
 Respectfully submitted by  
 
 
Donna Ray, Secretary 


